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Top DEP Stories 
   
Erie Times: Erie had questions about Cosmed and ethylene oxide. Find answers from the EPA, DEP, more 
https://www.goerie.com/story/news/healthcare/2023/02/03/erie-pa-eto-cosmed-ethlylene-oxide-
emission-epa-dep-doh-answer-public-questions/69862860007/ 
 
Air 
 
WGAL: Fire sends up huge plumes of black smoke in Lebanon County 
https://www.wgal.com/article/pennsylvania-lebanon-county-fire-sends-up-huge-plumes-of-black-
smoke/42747004 
 
Beaver County Times: Shell's cracker plant pollution prompts civil lawsuit 
https://www.timesonline.com/story/news/local/2023/02/03/beaver-county-shells-cracker-plant-
pollution-prompts-civil-lawsuit/69869796007/  
 
Pittsburgh Business Times: Shell plant’s neighbors, environmental advocates set up low-cost monitors to 
test nearby air 
https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2023/02/02/environmental-advocates-shell-plant-
monitors.html  
 
Post-Gazette: Pa. advocates issue intent to sue Shell cracker for emissions violations 
https://www.post-gazette.com/business/powersource/2023/02/03/pa-advocates-issue-intent-to-sue-
shell-cracker-for-emissions-violations/stories/202302030068  
 
Climate Change 
 
Bedford Gazette: The healing of the ozone layer gives hope, but addressing climate change will be 
harder 
https://www.bedfordgazette.com/editorial/the-healing-of-the-ozone-layer-gives-hope-but-addressing-
climate-change-will-be-harder/article_82001be2-f15d-527b-9529-25137ed5cc97.html 
 
Philadelphia Inquirer: Air above Delaware River Basin has risen 3 degrees in a century, experts say In 
Philadelphia alone, sea level is rising at a rate that suggests an additional foot by the end of the century.  
https://www.inquirer.com/science/climate/philadelphia-climate-change-partnership-delaware-estuary-
20230202.html  
 
Conservation and Recreation 
 
Clearfield Progress: 2023 adult trout stocking schedule now available 
https://www.theprogressnews.com/news/environment/2023-adult-trout-stocking-schedule-now-
available/article_5dbd22e0-a331-11ed-bd49-9b2f2bcf4870.html  
 
Daily Item: Game Commission, Ducks Unlimited partner to improve wetlands 
https://www.dailyitem.com/news/game-commission-ducks-unlimited-partner-to-improve-
wetlands/article_c780dfc0-a3b6-11ed-b816-1f49dc4810d1.html  
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Times Observer: Test Your Skills at Audubon Community Nature Center’s February Winter Treasure Hunt 
https://www.timesobserver.com/news/community/2023/02/test-your-skills-at-audubons-february-
winter-treasure-hunt/ 
 
Chambersburg Public Opinion: Here's what you need to know about PA's trout stocking and season 
https://www.publicopiniononline.com/story/sports/outdoors/2023/02/03/trout-season-in-
pennsylvania-begins-apri-1-mentor-day-march-25-rainbow-brown-golden-rainbow/69863398007/ 
 
FOX43: Pa. Department of Conservation and Natural Resources buys two islands 
https://www.fox43.com/article/news/local/dauphin-county/pa-department-of-conservation-natural-
resources-buys-2-islands/521-76ef52bf-2efe-41c2-a5af-55f35bd234fb 
 
Philly Burbs: The wild river odyssey of Solebury's Quaker George 
https://www.phillyburbs.com/story/news/local/2023/02/03/tale-of-a-solebury-farmer-insidea-covered-
bridge-when-it-collapsed/69855305007/  
 
Daily Local/The Mercury: Seek out snow and ice to keep kids active this winter  
https://www.dailylocal.com/2023/02/03/seek-out-snow-and-ice-to-keep-kids-active-this-winter/  
 
Delco Times: Work on Cynwyd Trail extension in Lower Merion Township to begin later this year 
https://www.delcotimes.com/2023/02/02/work-on-cynwyd-trail-extension-in-lower-merion-township-
to-begin-later-this-year/  
 
Philadelphia Inquirer: City Council exempts Cobbs Creek Golf Course from an environmental law, despite 
ukulele solo and protests 
https://www.inquirer.com/news/cobbs-creek-golf-course-philadelphia-city-council-20230202.html  
 
WHYY: Zoning overlay for Cobbs Creek Golf Course passes despite community concerns 
https://whyy.org/articles/zoning-overlay-cobbs-creek-golf-course-passes-city-council/  
 
Philadelphia Inquirer: For my low-income family, biking is not recreation. ‘It’s survival. 
https://www.inquirer.com/opinion/commentary/biking-philadelphia-university-of-pennsylvania-
20230202.html  
 
MyChesCo:PA Parks and Forests Foundation Announces Valentine’s Day Special 
https://www.mychesco.com/a/news/pennsylvania/pa-parks-and-forests-foundation-announces-
valentines-day-special/  
 
WHYY: Cobbs Connects’: West Philly neighbors work together to design new trail signage 
https://whyy.org/articles/cobbs-creek-trail-philadelphia-signage-new/  
 
Energy 
 
MyChesCO: PECO Utility Improvement Begins Next Week on U.S. 13 in Ridley Park Borough 
https://www.mychesco.com/a/news/regional/peco-utility-improvement-begins-next-week-on-u-s-13-
in-ridley-park-borough/  
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High Path Avian Influenza 
 
Lancaster Farming: Pennsylvania Has First Avian Influenza Cases of Year 
https://www.lancasterfarming.com/farming-news/poultry/pennsylvania-has-first-avian-influenza-cases-
of-year/article_0d4ce3b4-a303-11ed-9134-6fbbe01671c9.html 
 
Pennlive: Pa’s first avian influenza cases in 2023 detected in central Pa. poultry flocks 
https://www.pennlive.com/news/2023/02/pas-first-avian-influenza-cases-in-2023-detected-in-central-
pa-poultry-flocks.html 
 
Lancaster Newspapers: Pennsylvania has first avian influenza cases of 2023 
https://lancasteronline.com/news/local/pennsylvania-has-first-avian-influenza-cases-of-
2023/article_08cf8c0d-13da-5a99-bdad-356cac474ad5.html 
 
abc27: New avian flu cases found in Midstate bird flocks 
https://www.abc27.com/local-news/lancaster/new-avian-flu-cases-found-in-midstate-bird-flocks/ 
 
CBS21: Two new cases of Avian Flu detected in Lancaster Co., 36,000 birds affected 
https://local21news.com/news/local/two-new-cases-of-avian-flu-detected-in-lancaster-co-36000-birds-
affected# 
 
WGAL: First two cases of avian flu in 2023 hit Lancaster County 
https://www.wgal.com/article/first-two-cases-of-avian-flu-in-2023-hit-lancaster-county-
pennsylvania/42748544 
 
Waste 
 
Lancaster Newspapers: South Coatesville won't outsource recycling services 
https://lancasteronline.com/news/regional/south-coatesville-wont-outsource-recycling-
services/article_ee25813c-a11b-11ed-b677-ff206b33f180.htm 
 
Sanatoga Post: Debris Removal to Restrict Route 73 In New Hanover 
https://sanatogapost.com/2023/02/03/route-73-new-hanover-ida-cleanup/  
 
KYW News: Philly mayoral candidates pushed to renew commitment to clean streets 
https://www.audacy.com/kywnewsradio/news/local/philadelphia-environmental-mayor-candidates-
commit-trash-reduction  
 
Water 
 
Bradford Era: Newville Water and Sewer Authority's financial condition borders insolvency after 
discovery of financial discrepancies 
https://www.bradfordera.com/news/state/newville-water-and-sewer-authoritys-financial-condition-
borders-insolvency-after-discovery-of-financial-discrepancies/article_b4bb9857-ebac-5c10-9c7f-
c311cff6900a.html 
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Bradford Era: Pennsylvania picked for federal lead pipe replacement program 
https://www.bradfordera.com/news/state/pennsylvania-picked-for-federal-lead-pipe-replacement-
program/article_d0dd457c-8f71-51f2-8e1e-5c3d41d8ee06.html 
 
Clearfield Progress: Pennsylvania picked for federal lead pipe replacement program 
https://www.theprogressnews.com/news/state/pennsylvania-picked-for-federal-lead-pipe-
replacement-program/article_09e49914-a345-11ed-a154-6bc63d09624e.html  
 
Morning Times: Rolling on the river 
https://www.morning-times.com/news/article_50e7607c-ae62-50da-a274-466df40f590e.html  
 
Observer-Reporter: Canonsburg water project to begin 
https://observer-reporter.com/news/canonsburg-water-project-to-begin/article_a310ee84-a279-11ed-
a32d-47a7f00a76bf.html  
 
Times Leader:  accreditation restoration recommended for two Wyoming Valley levee reaches 
https://www.timesleader.com/news/1598601/accreditation-restoration-recommended-for-2-wyoming-
valley-levee-reaches 
 
Lancaster Newspapers: Higher fluoride levels recently reported by Lancaster Bureau of Water system 
are still safe 
https://lancasteronline.com/news/local/higher-fluoride-levels-recently-reported-by-lancaster-bureau-
of-water-system-are-still-safe/article_6928a4c0-a33f-11ed-98de-b34aab890519.html 
 
Carlisle Sentinel: Newville Water and Sewer Authority's financial condition borders insolvency after 
discovery of financial discrepancies 
https://cumberlink.com/news/local/communities/newville/newville-water-and-sewer-authoritys-
financial-condition-borders-insolvency-after-discovery-of-financial-discrepancies/article_c6309716-
a31e-11ed-85ff-57bbaf20c991.html#tracking-source=mp-homepage 
 
Lewistown Sentinel: Wastewater plant improvements near completion 
https://www.lewistownsentinel.com/news/local-news/2023/02/wastewater-plant-improvements-near-
completion/ 
 
Daily Local: Aqua invests $2 million in main replacement projects in Chester County 
https://www.dailylocal.com/2023/02/02/aqua-invests-2-million-in-main-replacement-projects-in-
chester-county/  
 
NBC 10: Biden, Harris to Visit Philly Water Treatment Plant, Speak to Democrats 
https://www.nbcphiladelphia.com/news/politics/biden-harris-to-visit-philly-water-treatment-plant-
speak-to-democrats/3489656/  
 
Miscellaneous 
 
York Diuspatch: State Sen. Mike Regan involved in physical altercation with protester: Video 
https://www.yorkdispatch.com/story/news/local/york-county/2023/02/02/state-sen-mike-regan-
involved-in-physical-altercation-with-protester-video/69866843007/ 
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York Daily Record: York County senator grabs protester outside $1K-per-plate fundraiser in Harrisburg 
https://www.ydr.com/story/news/politics/2023/02/01/pa-sen-mike-regan-pulls-protester-away-from-
door-video-shows/69863119007/ 
 
Altoona Mirror: Blair targeting hazmat scofflaws 
https://www.altoonamirror.com/news/local-news/2023/02/blair-targeting-hazmat-scofflaws/ 
 
Altoona Mirror: Old Crow Wetland focus of art exhibit 
https://www.altoonamirror.com/news/local-news/2023/02/old-crow-wetland-focus-of-art-exhibit/ 
 
Philadelphia Inquirer: Insects in dried figs? A Swarthmore biologist is settling the longtime debate after 
finding bugs in fruit from Trader Joe’s 
https://www.inquirer.com/science/bugs-figs-trader-joes-swarthmore-20230203.html  
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